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With Santa about to land his sleigh on the roof this will be a very  
brief Newsletter.   
 
Those of us who were able to attend the Christmas Party on 
Saturday14th  really enjoyed ourselves – the Kris Kringle provided 
the usual rounds of  ‘oohs’  ‘aahs’  ‘what is it?’ together with much 
swapping, mostly to create confusion and some chaos. 
 
The dinner which followed looked almost too good to eat when it 
was set out, and proved to taste just as delicious as it appeared.  
The Social and Catering Committees really excelled themselves. 
   
For those who couldn’t be there to witness the Awards 
Presentations the winners and runners-up for 2019 are:- 
 

TOURNAMNET WINNER RUNNER-UP 

Club  
Handicap 

Geoff Hunter David Rush 
 

Handicap  
Doubles 

Ron Buist & 
Geoff Hunter 

Peter Rienits & 
David Rush 

Over 80 
Championship 

Fay Simpson Jenny Bennett 

Silver 
Championship 

Fay Simpson Liz Montague 

Silver  
Handicap 

Fay [Simpson David Rush 
 

Bronze 
Championship 

David Rush Ron Bradner 

Bronze  
Handicap 

Frances Garrick Susan Howland 

GC Club 
Championship 

Alison Sharpe Patrick Rundle 

GC Club Doubles 
(Patricia Porritt Trophy) 

Ron Buist &  
Jim Whitehead 

Pat Glandian & 
Norma Evennett 

GC Croquet Singles 
Division 2 

Greg Deakin Ron Bradner 

GC Croquet Singles 
Division 3 

Frances Garrick Arthur Bayley 

 
Our photographer, David Rush, was busy all evening and his 
photographs will be published soon. 
     

 

 
 

THERE WON’T BE A SOCIAL 
EVENING IN JANUARY 
because we’ll still be 

recovering from Christmas 
*************** 

 

 DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY 

 

No   more 

dates for 

you to 

remember 

until after 
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LAWNS 

Ku-Ring Gai Council is doing its biennial renovation of Lawn 2, which means 

that lawn is unavailable for play until mid-January (at the earliest).   

 

You’ll be advised as soon as it’s ready for use. 

Lawn 1 needs to be treated very gently while it recovers from its recent set- 

back when the watering system was inadvertently switched off. 

 

Both lawns will benefit from your consideration during this very hot and very 

dry time. 

 

 
 

 
 

May your Christmas be a very happy time 

Enjoy being with those you love  

Stay safe during the holiday season and return ready for  

another wonderful year of croquet 

 

Thank goodness he 

hasn’t set these hoops 

too narrow. 
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